
PAGE 1 HISTORICAL PERSPECTIVES SUMMER 2017 VOLUME 28,  ISSUE 3 

VOLUME 28, ISSUE 3 

CHANGES IN THE HIGH SCHOOL  

FROM 1845 TO THE 21 ST CENTURY  

SUMMER 2017 

  

Presidentõs Message  2 

Executive Director Update  3 

1860 Light Station News  3 

Meet Our Interns!    3 

Rent the Port Exploreum  4 

PWHS Resource Research Projects   4 

PWHS Receives State Recognition   5 

Historic Plaques Installed  5 

Thank You, Linda Nenn!  6 

PWHS Legacy Society Established  6 

2017 Annual Dinner / Gala  7 

Historical Societies Gather in Port Washington  7 

PWHS Receives Kohler Grant  8 

First Friday Flicks at the Exploreum  9 

Reception for New Exhibits at RC  9 

Donations and Memorials 10 

PWHS Legacy Society Membership Form 11 

Inside this issue:  

 

Port Washington Historical Society  
   

  
 

  

  
 

 

Historical Perspectives 

  A history of the Port Washington High School from its 

first location in 1845 at the northeast corner of Wisconsin 

Street and Jackson Street to the present remodeling will be 

presented at the next Quarterly Meeting. Featured speaker is 

Eric Burke, an Alumni of Port High who graduated in 1986. 

 Burke began 

teaching in the Port 

Washingtonï

Saukville School 

District in 1995. Af-

ter serving as Princi-

pal at Lincoln Ele-

mentary School in 

2008 he became 

Principal at Port 

High in 2011. Fol-

lowing the program 

Burke will lead us 

on a tour of the new building, which will end in the tempo-

rary cafeteria for refreshments and a raffle.  

  The Quarterly Meeting will be held on July 19 in the new 

library at Port Washington High School, at 6:30 pm 

(earlier than usual due to the time needed 

for the tour). There is adequate parking 

in the school parking lot across from the 

building. Use the Gym Entrance which is now the 

Main Entrance. Doors will be open at 6:00 pm. 

There will be signs directing you to the library on 

the second floor. There is an elevator for those 

who wish to use it.  

Mary Flierl, Program Coordinator 

Newsletterôs now 

more computer 
friendlyðclick on 
hyperlinks 
throughout!  

  NOTE:  CHANGE 

OF VENUE FOR 

QUARTERLY 

MEETING  
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Presidentõs Message 

 Dear Members, 

 

 2017 continues to be an exciting year for 

the Society as we embark on the next 25 years 

of preserving and sharing the history of Port 

Washington. It is summer, Port is teeming 

with visitors, and many of them are visiting 

the Light Station and the Port Exploreum as 

well as stopping in at the Resource Center for 

information and Port Washington and Society 

items.  

 I would like to thank Linda Nenn for her 

years of contributions to the Society and the 

Light Station. After many years of active involvement in the Society and the 

Light Station, including serving as Co-Chairman of the Restoration Project and 

Co-Director of the 1860 Lighthouse and Light Station from 2004 through 2012, 

Linda has stepped down as Assistant Director of the 1860 Light Station. Lindaôs 

hard work, passion and financial support have all contributed to making the 

Society and the Light Station what they are today. 

 The Night at the Light, a wonderful party and celebration of the 1860 Light 

Station will be held on July 29. It will feature tours of the Light Station and 

Museum, food, beverages and live music. Plan to attend and bring friends. It is a 

great opportunity to introduce friends to the Light Station. 

 Planning for the 2017 Society Gala is well under way. The Gala will be held 

this year at The Family Farm Event Loft in Grafton on September 30. The theme 

is Denim and Diamonds!... Bluegrass and BBQ!. Mark your calendars and plan to 

attend. It promises to be a wonderful evening of visiting with fellow members 

and others while celebrating the amazing accomplishments of the Society and 

raising funds to continue our work.  

 If you are interested in being a sponsor for Night at the Light or the 2017 

Gala, please contact me for information at jmorgan@alliedinsulation.com or 414-

491-9815. 

 Our need for volunteers continues. All three properties need volunteers in 

various capacities. Volunteering will help the Society fulfill its mission, give you 

an opportunity to get to know fellow members better, and meet visitors to our 

city. You donôt have 

to be a member of the 

Society to volunteer, 

so encourage family, 

friends and neighbors 

to participate too. 

Volunteer today! 

 

Jeff Morgan, 

President 

Port Washington 

Historical Society 

Board of Directors 
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Clic
k 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!  
 

Stephanie Maves and family  

Devon and Pam Hugdahl  

Bruce and Donnamae Laabs  

Cheryl Burton and family  

Eric Kempfer and family  

Amy and Pat Wilborn  

Jennifer Wilke  

mailto:jmorgan@alliedinsulation.com
http://www.portwashingtonhistoricalsociety.org
http://www.portexploreum.com
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 As we move into summer, the activities of the Histori-

cal Society are increasing and providing unique opportu-

nities for our membership and volunteers. The Maritime 

Heritage program is moving into its next 

phase as we now have three interns working 

with us, developing unique content and fu-

ture programming for the Historical Society. 

One intern is collecting content for a new 

walking tour of Port Washington, and once 

that content is assembled we will be work-

ing with Balance Studios (the software de-

veloper of the Port Exploreum) to find ways 

to make that content come alive through technology for 

residents and visitors alike. 

 Recently, Board Member Allon Bostwick and Event 

Coordinator Amy Clark attended a Green Schools Con-

ference in Milwaukee to present and answer questions 

about our Lake Michigan Learning Lab, which is part of 

our Education Initiative. Many schools expressed interest 

in having classes visit the Port Exploreum for the lab, 

with three schools already committing to visit in the fall.   

 With both the 1860 Light Station and the Resource 

Center now open on the weekends (Resource Center 

open Friday from 1 ï 4 pm & Saturday 10 

am ï 2 pm), our energetic volunteer corps is 

busy assisting visitors and making sure they 

are having an enjoyable and educational 

visit to our facilities.   

 The Board of Directors has undertaken 

beginning steps in the strategic planning 

process for the Historical Society. In the 

initial phase, new mission and vision state-

ments are being crafted (watch for release of the new 

statements this summer), and then strategic initiatives 

and goals will be developed. The Society has undergone 

a significant change over the past five years, and it is the 

plan of the Board that we continue to evolve and serve 

our membership and our community to the best of our 

ability. This process will ensure that we do. 

Wayne Chrusiel, Executive Director 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR UPDATE  

 Memorial Day weekend was opening season for our 

Light Station, and it proved to be a busy one with a nice 

number of guests all three days. It was also our first Ice 

Cream Social of the season and although we have no pic-

tures to share, we had a great day. Thanks to Claudia 

Burck for helping ñscoopò and Holly & Bob Wilke, who 

helped handle greeting and tours in the LS that day. And 

we canôt forget to thank Rick Smith, who was up at the 

crack of dawn getting chairs and benches out of storage 

and putting a little fly tent up for shelter from a very 

sunny day.  

     Siding repair on the north side of the Generator Build-

ing is now underway. We selected a contractor out of the 

five bids we received to repair the brick sides of the front 

steps. As mentioned in the past, taking care of our beauti-

ful building and the station grounds is an ongoing job. 

Thatôs why we welcome help and donations to keep the 

restoration fund healthy. 

 We have a few new faces helping with tours at the 

Light Station this season: Brenda Hofschulte, a recent 

UW-La Crosse graduate, and three Summer Interns are 

helping with tours to the Lantern Room ð Patrick Hall, 

Kendra Lawrence, and Beth Merrick Scheel. We are very 

appreciative of their dedication and interest in sharing 

our LS history with all who visit.  

 We will once again be celebrating our annual Summer 

Night at the Light, which is always held the last Saturday 

of July. This year the date is July 29. We encourage you 

to bring your friends for an evening of appreciation of the 

Light, the appetizers, refreshments, and musical enter-

tainment by Green Sail. The fun starts at 6 p.m. Please 

contact Amy Clark or Kathie Gordon at 262-284-2406 

for more information. Donations of $20/person and reser-

vations required. 

Kathie Uttech Gordon, Assistant Director 

1860 Light Station 

1860 LIGHT STATION NEWS  

Amy Clark 

 The Archaeology and Maritime Heritage Program 

welcomed three interns for the summer internship ses-

sion. Each intern was assigned to assist with each of our 

three big project initiatives for the coming year. In addi-

tion, interns spend one day each week guiding at the 

Light Station and assisting with cataloging any maritime 

or archaeology artifacts brought into our collections. 

 Beth Merrick Scheel has been interning with the 

PWHS since September 2016. She recently completed a 

Masterôs Degree in Archival Studies at UW-Milwaukee. 

Beth began her project by examining the cemetery re-

cords related to Union Cemeteryôs Potterôs Field and has 

expanded her work by also researching the Ozaukee 

(Continued on page 7) 

MEET OUR INTERNS!  
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 The Port 

Exploreum of-

fers an elegant 

and historic 

venue for 

weddings and 

receptions, 

family and 

class reunions, 

bridal showers 

and any other 

event that requires a unique ambiance. 

Rent the Port Exploreum and your 

guests can explore the exhibits and 

enjoy the full museum experi-

ence. The Port Exploreum is adapt-

able for just about any occasion, ac-

commodating groups of 20 to 200. 

Enjoy our unique venue and setting, 

which will insure that your event 

will be memorable. 

Wayne Chrusciel,  

RENT THE PORT EXPLOREUM  

Part of the mission of the Port Washington Histori-

cal Society is to educate and disseminate historical in-

formation about the community. It is satisfying to share 

this history to further an individualôs project and to 

spread the history of the area beyond the community of 

Port Washington. It also validates the Societyôs efforts 

at preservation. 

Over the past several months the Resource Center 

has been approached by individuals to assist with three 

different projects. Two of the projects involved publica-

tions that were underway. One publication is on the 

Civil War draft riots. Port Washington was one of the 

sites of draft riots in 1862. A researcher was looking for 

additional information as well as verification of what 

had been written.  

Another researcher working on a publication about 

commercial fishing on the Great Lakes was seeking in-

formation on the decline of commercial fishing and the 

changes that have occurred over the past 100 years. In-

formation about commercial fishing in Port Washington 

and about the Smith Bros. and Ewig Bros. fishing fami-

lies was shared.   

A third project has been assisting in the creation of a 

historical marker representing Port Washington and 

Paramount Records and its place in history on the Blues 

Trail, a national trail of markers extending from Ala-

bama into the Midwest. Port Washington will join Graf-

ton on the marker trail. The marker will commemorate 

the 100th anniversary of the establishment of Paramount 

Records and the New York Recording Laboratories. It 

will be located on a site along the north slip where the 

Wisconsin Chair Factory was situated and is expected to 

be in place by the Blues Festival to be held Labor Day 

weekend.  

The Resource Center was also able to assist with 

research, interviews, photographs and images of posters 

and advertising materials.   

Jackie Oleson, RC Co-Director 

 PWHS RESOURCE RESEARCH PROJECTS  

Have your next meeting at the Port 

Exploreum  

We can accommodate 20 to 200  

Enjoy our deck!  

Our 1st floor is very versatile  



PAGE 5 HISTORICAL PERSPECTIVES SUMMER 2017 VOLUME 28,  ISSUE 3 

PWHS RECEIVES STATE RECOGNITION  
 The Port Washington Historical Society is proud to 

have been awarded the Reuben Gold Thwaites Trophy 

for the year 2017 by the Wisconsin Historical Society.  

   Presented annually to one affiliated historical soci-

ety for continued excellence for its overall service to its 

community over a period of at least five years, the tro-

phy is held by the winning society for one year. Criteria 

states that a society must demonstrate achievements in 

both collecting and preserving history and sharing his-

tory with the public.  

Port Washington Historical Society has shown ex-

cellence and achievement through its restorations of the 

1860 Lighthouse and Light Station Museum, the 1852 

Blake building that is the society Resource Center and 

the Henry and Hill building that functions as the Port 

Exploreum. These buildings were not only restored but 

repurposed for new functions. Artifacts, archives, pho-

tographs, oral histories, and visual images have been 

collected and preserved. Collections are focused on lo-

cal history covering businesses, maritime history, and 

the stories of the people of the community over its 175-

year history.  

Community history is shared through quarterly 

meetings, exhibits at all three buildings, and historical 

markers erected on city buildings and throughout the 

downtown. These markers recognize historical events, 

historic buildings and individuals that contributed to the 

cityôs history.  

Educational initiatives are an important aspect of 

sharing Port Washington history, whether through tours, 

programming or collaborations  with Port Washington-

Saukville School District, the School of Freshwater Sci-

ences, NOAA, Discovery World, Wisconsin S Grant, 

the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee, Riveredge Na-

ture Center and the Ozaukee Washington Land Trust. 

The trophy will be awarded to the society at its an-

nual Gala to be held September 30. The submitted ap-

plication for the trophy can be viewed on the Society 

website at www.portwashingtonhistoricalsociety.org. 

Jackie Oleson, RC Co-Director 

In 2015 the Society created a historic marker project 

with the intent to establish markers on historic buildings 

and sites within the community. Focus is ini-

tially on buildings and sites within the His-

toric Franklin Street District, which is on the 

National Register for Historic Places and 

within the downtown area. The hope is to 

spread beyond this 

area in time.  

In 2015 a marker on 

Main Street was es-

tablished by Daniel 

and Marie Ann Ewig, 

recognizing the pres-

ence in the commu-

nity of Leland Stanford from 

1848-1852. In 2016 the 

Schumacher building was recog-

nized with plaques by Jim and 

Deb Neulreich. Eagle Scout pro-

jects have added markers along 

the harbor walk on Coal Dock 

Park and near the 1860 Light 

House and Light Station Mu-

seum. 

 This year the historical marker plaques for both the 

Resource Center and the Port Exploreum have been 

added to their respective buildings. When 

application was made to add Franklin Street 

to the National Register for Historic Places, 

these two buildings and 211 N. Franklin 

Street were not con-

sidered contributing 

buildings. Since res-

toration of all three 

buildings, they have 

now been accepted 

as contributing 

buildings to the 

Franklin Street na-

tional designation. 

 Going forward, the societyôs 

marker project committee con-

tinues to strive to add addi-

tional markers to the down-

town. These efforts give sub-

stance and credibility to Port 

Washington having a historic 

downtown.  

Jackie Oleson, RC Co-Director 

HISTORIC PLAQUES INSTALLED  

Port Exploreum plaques 

recognize the 1907 Henry & 

Hill building as a contribut-

ing part of Franklin Streetôs 

designation on the National 

Resource Center plaques 

recognize the 1852 Blake 

building as a contributing 

building to the Franklin 

Street Historic District  

A third marker on the Port 

Exploreum building recog-

nizes donations toward the 

façade restoration in honor of 

Lloyd Smith  

http://www.portwashingtonhistoricalsociety.org













